011-2 64-664

9 MAR 1964

General Thomas S. Power
Commander in Chief,
Strategic Air Command
Headquarters, Offutt Air Force Base
Nebraska

Dear General Power:

I would like to thank you and the appropriate officers at the Strategic Air Command Headquarters for the excellent presentations given the officers of our CiA Midcareer Course on 17 and 18 February. I am informed that these officers appreciated not only the substantive centent of the presentations but also the friendly and cordial atmosphere in which they were held.

Through the efforte of Maj. Gen. Robert Smith and efficers of his command the students were given a clearer understanding of the workings of S. A. C. in its vital role in our nation's defense.

I particularly want to express our thanks to the efficers of the 551st Strategic Missile Squadron, Lincoln Air Force Base. The students' critiques reflected their appreciation of this most memorable experience.

I hope that in future courses we will be able to include similar meits to S. A. C.

Faithfully yours,

(Signed) Marshall S. Carter

Marchail S. Carter Lieutenant General, USA Acting Director

Approved For Release 2003/05/05 : CIA-RDP80B01676R000300160011-2

ER



Approved For Release 2003/05/05 : CIA-RDP80B01676R000300160011-2

Letter of appreciation to General Thomas S. Power for the Midcareer Course visit to the Strategic Air Command Headquarters

STAT

ORIGINATOR: 3 Mar 64
Director of Training Date

STAT

CONCUR:

Deputy Director for Support

Date

Ltr retyped O/DCI:lh (6 Mar 64)

Distribution:

Original & 1 - Addressee

1 - ER

l - Signing Official

2 - DD/S

3 - OTR